SNEA/CHQ/DIR(HR)/2015-18/06                 Dated 16th November, 2015.

To

Smt Sujata T Ray,

DIR(HR), BSNL.

New Delhi.

Respected Madam,

Sub:- Processing of Joint Committee recommendations on E2, E3 pay scales: 
The pay scales of the basic cadres JTO/JAO, SDE/AO and equivalent cadres which are due from 01.01.2007 is yet to be notified by BSNL/DoT even after a lapse of more than  8 long years. The revised pay scales for the intermediary pay scales of E1A and E2A w.e.f 01.01.2007, proposed by BSNL was repeatedly rejected by DoT and finally by the DPE as no intermediary pay scales are allowed by DPE/Govt.
The Joint Committee reconstituted as per the discussions held on 06.05.2015 with SNEA to “examine the implementation of standard pay scales of E2, E3 replacing intermediary pay scales of E1A and E2A for JTO/JAO, SDE/AO and equivalent cadres”, has submitted its recommendations on 07.10.2015. 
The Joint Committee recommendations on pay scales are:
i. The standard pay scales for JTO and equivalent grades in replacement of the

pre-revised E1A pay scales may be fixed at E2 level in revised scale. Similarly, those of SDE and equivalent grades may be replaced from pre-revised E2A pay scale to E3 in the revised scale.
ii. Necessary changes in the EPP may be made, if required, and also the approval of DoT for issues of related pension outgo, gratuity etc., may be sought by concerned wings of BSNL.
The views/suggestions submitted separately by the two committee members, GM(Estt) and GM(EF) do not contradict the Joint Committee recommendations, but are only  explanatory in nature. 
Since the next wage revision is due on 01.01.2017, just one year away, it is requested to immediately cause the concerned section to process the case so that it can be put up for approval by the MC and BSNL Board. Otherwise it is feared that we may approach the 3rd PRC in an anomalous situation where the pay scales of the basic cadres effective from 01.01.2007 is not notified. It is requested that necessary changes in the EPP and JTO/JAO/SDE/AO RRs may also be made a part of the proposal. Since E1A and E2A pay scales are to be revised to E2 and E3 scales, there will be slight increase in pension contribution for the first 11 years (i.e. till reaching Sr SDE/Sr AO grade in E3 scale) for the few DoT absorbed Executives, while there will be no difference in pension contribution from the 12th year of service onwards. The fact that “there will be no additional burden on BSNL on pension contribution after 11 years” may also be included in the proposal to promptly dispense with any preponderance and consequent delay at the DoT as there will be no additional burden on the DoT on pension on implementation of the E2, E3 pay scales. 
With regards,

(K. Sebastin)
Copy to: 1. Sri Anupam Shrivastava, CMD, BSNL for information and n/a please.

    2. Smt Madhu Arora, GM (Estt) for information and n/a please.


    3. Sri Deb Kumar Chakrabarty, GM (Pers) for information and n/a please. 
